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Lendlease is establishing site offices in 
preparation for the start of major construction 
activities in May 2016.  
 

Site offices are being built at: 

 605 Kingsford Smith Drive – main project office, 

visitor centre and staff car park 

 Bretts Wharf – site office and staff car park  

 Albion Park Racecourse – site compound and staff 

car park. 

All offices are expected to be established and 

operational in June 2016. 

April 2016 
Site establishment and early works 

update 

 

 

Public access to Bretts Wharf car park  

Public access to the car park has permanently closed.  

Access for vehicles to turn into the car park entrance to 

perform U-turns will close from mid-2016.  

Pedestrian access to Bretts Wharf ferry terminal will be 

maintained throughout construction.  
 

 

 

 

Ongoing night work 

During May and June 2016, Lendlease will continue to 

undertake service location and geotechnical 

investigations between Cooksley Street and Theodore 

Street.  

These activities will be undertaken on both land and in 

the river.  

The majority of works will be completed at night from 

8pm-5am from Sunday to Thursday to maximise 

safety for motorists and road workers and to minimise 

traffic disruptions. 

There will also be some barge movements required at 

night due to tide levels on the Brisbane River.  

Where works are not required on or directly adjacent to 

the road, investigations will be undertaken during 

standard work hours from 7am-6pm, Monday to Friday 

and 8am-1pm on Saturdays. 

For further information please contact 1800 084 383. 

Register for updates 
Register your details at www.ksdupgrade.com.au to 

receive the latest news and information about the 

Kingsford Smith Drive upgrade via email. 

 

 

 

Vegetation removal 

From late April/early May 2016, selected trees will be 

cleared along the project route at several locations. 

See map overleaf for clearing areas. 

Site clearing activities will be undertaken in accordance 

with all required approvals.  

Fauna spotter-catchers will conduct pre-clearing 

surveys and be on site during clearing activities.  

Where possible, works will take place during standard 

hours, 7am-6pm Monday to Friday and 8am-1pm 

Saturday.  

However, some tree clearing will be required at night 

between 8pm and 5am, Sunday to Thursday due to 

traffic permit requirements and to ensure the safety of 

motorists and construction workers. 

 

Working with the community 
Lendlease is committed to minimising impacts on local 

residents during construction of the Kingsford Smith 

Drive upgrade and we look forward to working with you 

throughout construction. 

 

 

 

http://www.ksdupgrade.com.au/


 

 

 

Site office and vegetation removal areas 


